Etchells Fall Fleet meeting
October 20, 2010

Rhino Foods

Attendees:

Harris, Powlison, Felis, Stevens, Schumacher, Castle, Booth, Mark Gardner, Pomerleau

Meeting called to order at 615PM

For the record, Ted wanted it noted that he forgot and left the Vegetables and Salsa (it’s a girl thing) at Price Chopper, but that there was plenty of pepperoni and beer.
Treasurer’s report (by Dave on behalf of OB):

$412 in our account

We made ~$190 on the regatta

Old Business
Dave reviewed list of things we wanted to do this past year:

· Chessters for Rules clinic and 10th anniversary 

· Fall Regatta

· 10th Anniversary cookout

· Andy Horton Clinic

Fleet captain, secretary and Treasurer elections

· Dave to continue as fleet captain

· Jim Turvey to continue as secretary

· Steve Booth nominated and elected as Treasurer

Ernie and Jim Lampman to take care of thank you notes and gifts (chocolates) for RC’s from E series events.

New business
Discussion of weekend racing

· Race more weekends?

· Weeknight?
Need to improve weekend participation 
· Need to correct this or getting support for RC could become an issue
Decision:

Stick with same weekend schedule (3 days plus fall regatta) plus schedule 2 Monday nights this next season….one each in late June, early July
Also, discussed making a concerted effort to get at least 6 boats out for every E Series race in order to maintain viability of LCYC RC support.
Reminder to remind Ted in the spring he is responsible to “get out the vote” for E Series races.

Brief discussion about 2011 World qualifiers if needed.   Decided we would deal with this, if we need to, using existing planned races to do this.
Dave noted requests from Regatta Committee season wrap up meeting:

· Make sure sail #’s all match and are correct # for boat  (note:  everyone needs to take care of this over the winter)

· Suggestion to have bow #’s to help RC identify OCS boats…agreed this was a good idea…Dave will handle the details.

Agreed to try to do another Andy Horton Clinic next year if Andy is available.

Spirited discussion was held around possibility of getting a fleet boat to help facilitate getting new members into the fleet.  Ted, Ernie, Steve and Bob agreed to get together as a small group to explore this concept further.   Ernie suggested financing the boat in order to minimize the financial burden on existing fleet members.  Another thought was whether the club would be willing to partner in this if we made the boat available to the club at large, including Jr. Sailing as well as general membership.  Insurance coverage was another issue that was discussed.
Meeting adjourned at 725PM
